Northeast OH RMRS

Meeting Minutes

April 1, 2011
Welcome by Ken Folsom at LCEMA with and the following members present;
Ken Folsom  Heidi Scaife  Jared McQuiston  Vince Gildone  Tim Howson  Kristi Kato  Joyce Bronson  Rebecca Robinson  Deborah Franley  Mike Warner  Laurie Turner  

Justin Bechtel  Bob Magree  Karen Seidman  Kathy Milo  Jay Becker  Pat Cusick  Monique Witherspoon  Jana Rush  Peter Green  Beth Gatlin  Andrea Bishop
Minutes were approved as presented.
Committee Reports

Executive Committee: Work continues on the New Bylaws and Guidelines rough draft.

Steering Committee: The executive committee presented a report on their 4-hour work session held in Ashtabula County. We will look it over and make comment at the next meeting. Ken pointed out that we will now request, at each meeting, info from each county and the city in an effort to facilitate information sharing. 

Working Groups:

Planning work continues on the bylaws and a future communications reference manual for Public Health and EMA.

Functional Needs: Karen Seidman reminded us about the exercise May 12th. We can contact Karen for more information. It is to be a full scale shelter exercise in Oregon, Ohio. Karen also held a brief discussion on the results of the Functional Needs survey. For upcoming webinar information, contact Karen. For META Leadership follow up info, contact Karen.

Geauga reported on their SN efforts and an upcoming meeting.

Training / Education: Ken reported that the 2011 Conference speakers are set. Save the date is June 10th. Program looks good, food is set, Auburn is set, and con-ed CEU’s are set.

Ken reported on the Ops class, objective thinking class and the HazMat Awareness classes available over the next few months. Contact Ken for more information.

In the future, a How-to class for evaluators and controllers will be held.

Exercise Working Group: This group is to hold a meeting at the end of this meeting. At the closed POD drill in September, ODH will be a sim-cell (the room was filled with joy)
Lake County – April 8th – Table top drill for Bio Watch.

CRI – Jared McQuiston reported the NAPH form is not ready yet but we may see it by the end of May. He also reported on how the IAR assessments are to be conducted.

Hospitals: Beth Gatlin and Andrea Bishop are in a keep it real mode. Beth & Andrea are working on ASPER Grants, training efforts, POD Surge plans and so one.

Beth reviewed with the body the PED drill that will be held in mid July. It is planned to be a hands on drill.

Open Discussion:

Ham radios are now in all the hospitals. Installation has been a bigger expense than expected.

MARCS issues will soon be resolved, templates and so on have been issues.

Ashtabula County EMA is presently reviewing electronic EOC software and updating SOGs for the EOC. PNPP will be using Web EOX and may work with the EOCs. The state has gone to Web EOC and may provide each county 1 software license. It looks like Ops Center will go away.
Red Cross will hold a damage assessment table top on flooding.

May 6th is our next meeting.

Meeting adjourned @ 1106.

Respectfully submitted,

Vince Gildone
